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information and provide an opportunity for First Nations organizations to consider their
involvement with other parties in a multi-party environment.  Fisheries and Oceans Canada will
still fulfill its legal obligations to formally consult with First Nations on elements of this Report
through a process agreed to by both parties.

This report is the final product of a three phase process that included preliminary discussions and
background research (May – September 2000), extensive community and sector-specific
consultations (October 2000 – March 2001), and the publication and feedback on the Review
Team’s preliminary recommendations (April 2001).  Over the course of the Independent Review,
the Review Team held 71 meetings with interested government and stakeholder groups (nine of
these meetings were information exchange meetings with First Nations organizations), and
conducted 14 public meetings in communities where fisheries issues are important.  In addition,
24 individuals and groups made formal written submissions, 18 individuals submitted comments
by phone and nine submitted comments by mail and email.  In total, the Institute met with and/or
talked to well over 350 individuals and organizations with an interest in the salmon industry.

The Institute for Dispute Resolution would like to acknowledge that this level of participation
would not have been possible without a substantial amount of thought and effort from those who
contributed to the Independent Review.  We appreciate this participation, especially in the face
of the numerous other demands on people’s time and attention.  Reviews of this sort, and their
successful implementation, rely upon the continued engagement of all parties.

The Institute for Dispute Resolution would also like to thank Fisheries and Oceans Canada for its
coordinating role and its direct participation in the Independent Review.

We hope that both the process of conducting the Independent Review and the recommendations
and comments provided in this Final Report will contribute positively to improved decision
making in the Pacific salmon fishery.  We recognize that this Report is only a starting point, and
we urge all parties to consider their respective roles in moving toward improved consultation
processes.

Yours sincerely,

Original signed by Maureen Maloney


